
Village of Spring Valley, Wisconsin 
Ordinance Committee 
July 1, 2025 
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:09 a.m. at the Village Hall. 
Members Present: Huepfel, Erickson 

Absent: O’Connell 
Staff present: Emerson 

 
1. Food trucks - private property, do we have legal control. A local business rents out a 

piece of their property to a new food truck in town, can we control the permitting of 
this?  New food truck would be open 4 mornings per week coffee/breakfast burritos, 
keeping all local and fresh ingredients, support local businesses, donates a portion back 
to the community, one morning per week at the nursing home.  How does this new food 
truck fit into our ordinance?  Emerson will talk to Village Attorney and League. Put on 
next agenda. 

2. Street Use permit – should be for non-profits not commercial businesses.  Should only 
be allowed one per year per applicant.  Erickson came up with an idea of having 
whatever major events for the year needing street closure to be presented to Board in 
January so everyone knows what’s coming and what to expect instead of bars showing 
up 1 week before a bike run wanting the street closed. The Village Board should be 
giving permission to use the street only.  The notification to businesses, responsibility 
for the event, organization, trash removal and general clean-up is the responsibility of 
the organization that request the permit.  Café permit should be revisited for the 
purpose of drinking on the sidewalks between bars.  Put on next agenda. 

3. Planning Commission wording for Ordinance book will be presented at the next meeting 
by O’Connell. 

 
 
 
  
Meeting adjourned 9:00 a.m.  
  
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Luann Emerson, Administrator 


